
Winfield Township Supervisors Meeting 

Minutes of June 24, 2021 

 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Winfield Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Matthew Klabnik at 7:01 p.m.  The other Supervisors present were Mike Robb and Glenn Nagle. 

The Board held an executive session from 6:34 pm to 6:59 pm to discuss personnel and potential litigation.  

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: 

Tom McCracken thanked the Board for the use of the building for the Radio Club Meetings. 

MONTHLY: 

Mr. Klabnik made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 27, 2021 Supervisors’ meeting.  Mr. Nagle 

seconded the motion, with three yes votes, the motion carried. 

Mr. Klabnik made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Nagle seconded the motion.  All were in favor 

and the motion carried.   

Mr. Klabnik made a motion to pay all bills and payroll.  Mr. Nagle seconded the motion.  All were in favor and 

the motion carried. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

Ms. Altman read the letter from II-IV  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Sybert Resignation – Mr. Klabnik made a motion to approve Dennis Sybert’s resignation of Public Road 

Workers effective June 25, 2021. Mr. Robb seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Hiring Advertisement – Mr. Klabnik made a motion to approve advertisement authorization through Indeed and 

the Butler Eagle for hiring a Public Road Worker, applications to be turned in by July 23rd at 12 pm. Mr. Nagle 

seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion carried. 

State Dog Warden – This motion was tabled. 

Road Department Report – Mr. Singer gave an update including storm water, paving fixed, chip seal finished, 

mowing, road edges backed up, PER doing Bear Creek & Stoney Hollow in August. 

South Butler Community Library- The Library sent in a report including Library Services Status, Officer 

Elections, Finance/Fundraising, Summer Quest 2021, used book sale, Buildings and Grounds, and the next 

meeting. 

With no further business before the board, on motion of Mr. Klabnik and seconded by Mr. Robb, the meeting 

was adjourned at 7:19 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

                                  

       Rachel Altman 



Secretary 




